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Mary Lou Mastro, MS, RN, FACHE,
President and CEO
Edward Elmhurst Hospital

“My job is to establish a vision
and develop a strategic plan.

I always think my most

important job is to hire top talent

in the executive roles and
then just create an environment

where they can succeed.”

Edward Elmhurst Hospital was formed in 2013 when
Edward Hospital and Health Services and Elmhurst Memorial Healthcare
in Elmhurst merged. But, both hospitals have had deep roots in Illinois
for many decades. “Edward started out as a Sanitorium, something many
people do not know;” Mary Lou Mastro, MS, RN, FACHE, President and
CEQ, says. “It became Edward Hospital in 1955. Elmhurst Hospital was
founded in 1926 and was on the Bertreau Campus in Elmhurst until 2011
when they opened a brand new beautiful, nearly 850,000 square foot
hospital. So, essentially we have been in Illinois for decades.”

On the Naperville campus in addition to Edward Hospital, they also
have Linden Oaks Hospital. That is a behavioral health hospital with 108
beds. They are one of the largest behavioral health providers in the state of
Illinois with several outpatient locations as well.

Business is changing with the times for Edward Elmhurst Hospital.
“Originally, we were hospitals - it was a hospital industry, Mastro says.
About 25 years ago, we started to evolve more into a whole system. We
don’t look at our job as just taking care of sick people but a huge part of
what we do is provide and keep people out of the hospitals, quite frankly”

About 600 physicians are employed or affiliated with the organization.
They do a lot of work in prevention, early detection of disease and a lot
of work on the ambulatory side. “We have about 50 ambulatory sites with
physician offices where we do diagnosis testing, community education,
management of chronic disease,” Mastro says. “It is the industry that has
really changed”

The hospitals are growing with increased volume and expanded
services. “Our operating margin is very good for the hospital industry,
but we are constantly focused on not just generating new revenue but on

being as efficient as we can,” she says. “We have significant reinvestment in
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